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June 25, 2013 EPe #13-0210

The Honorable Antonio Villaraigosa
Mayor, City of Los Angeles
City Hall, Room 303
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

RE: APPROVAL OF A NON-MONETARY DONATION OF 106 MOBILE DATA
COMPUTERS, VALUED AT $243,962.00, FROM THE LOS ANGELES POLICE
FOUNDATION, FOR THE BENEFIT OF THE LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, June 25, 2013, the Board
RECEIVED the Department's report relative to the above matter.

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their
approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERSLh:J "\o 1-/ I tVwV ~fjj1/J
MARIA ILVA
Commission Executive Assistant
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June 14,2013
1.10

TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners

FROM: Chief of pOlice'i.;~ 1r..

fX~:(~r:.r1!'T1[,0
SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

1. That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department's Report and
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation of 106
Mobile Data Computers (MDCs), valued at $243,962.00, to the Los Angeles Police
Department (Department).

DONOR INFORMATION: ITEMS: AMOUNTNALUE:

Los Angeles Police Foundation (#086-13) 106 Mobile Data Computers $243,962.00
Ms. Cecilia Glassman, Executive Director
515 South Flower Street, Suite 1680
Los Angeles, California 90071
(213) 489-4636

DISCUSSION

The donation would enable the Department to procure enough MDCs to complete the goal of
replacing all of the Department's MDCs in patrol vehicles. The MDCs are a critical component
in providing field officers with vital, instant information crucial to officer and public safety. The
MDCs currently used are essentially laptop computers unique to each vehicle. As with all
technology-based equipment, the MDCs have a limited life-span, typically five years. The
average age ofMDCs in use is over six years. The MDCs are now considered obsolete due to
their age which is apparent by their limited capability to accept newer software applications.
Updated MDCs will result in lower maintenance costs and ensure that the Department has an
adequate number of police vehicles equipped with operable MDCs for deployment. The MDCs
come with a three year warranty. After the three year warranty, the MDCs will be covered by
budgeted funds.

No expressed or implied commitments or promises were made to the donor or representatives
of the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement, or
recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of any Los Angeles Police Department
patents.
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Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code,
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Los Angeles Police
Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Senior Management Analyst Wade Nakakura, Budget
and Contracts Section, Information Tec1mology Bureau, at (213) 486-0369.

Respectfully,

cw.~
Chief of Police
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RECEIVED
JUN 03 2013 8{a-13

ADMINISTRATIVE
SERVICES BUREAU

TO: Commanding Officer, Administrative Services Bureau

FROM: Commanding Officer, Information Teclmology Bureau

SUBJECT: REQUEST TO ACCEPT DONATION - MOBILE DATA COMPUTERS (MDC)
REPLACEMENT

It is requested that Administrative Services Bureau (ASB) approve and forward correspondence
to the Board of Police Commissioners to accept the solicited donation of 106 MDCs at the value
of Two Hundred Forty-three thousand Nine Hundred Sixty-two Dollars ($243,962) from the
Los Angeles Police Foundation. The donation was offered on April 16,2013.

The grant request would enable the Department the Department to procure enough MDCs to
complete the goal of replacing all of the Department's MDC fleet in patrol vehicles. The MDCs
are a critical component in providing field officers with vital, instant information crucial to
officer and public safety.

DONOR INFORMATION:
Los Angeles Police Foundation
Tracy Szpeinski
515 S. Flower Street, Suite 1680
Los Angeles, CA 90071
(213) 489-4636

All possible conflicts of interest have been researched, no expressed or implied commitment or
promise was made to the donor or representatives of the donor. The donor will not receive any
preferential treatment, endorsement, or recommendation and the donor is not allowed the use of
any LAPD patent.

If you have questions, please contact Senior Management Analyst Wade Nakakura, Budget and
Contracts Section, at (213) 486-0369.

MAGGIE GOODRICH, ChiefInforrnation Officer
Commanding Officer
Information Technology Bureau

Attachments


